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European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP) 
Mrs. Jennie De Greef, Chief Operating Officer 
Boulevard Brand Whitlock 87 Box 11 (4th floor) 
1200 Brussels  
 
       Utrecht, February 9, 2024 
 
 
Motivation letter board member 
 
 
 
Dear Mrs. De Greef, 
 
Upon the nomination committee’s invitation to nominate a suitable and willing 
candidate for the EAHP Board , I would like, on behalf of the Dutch Association 
of Hospital Pharmacists (NVZA), to nominate Gerard Hugenholtz as an excellent 
candidate . 
 
Dr. Hugenholtz has been president of the NVZA from 2019 until March 2023. He 
has been a great asset in building bridges and in achieving goals that have been 
set in a fast developing environment. During the Covid pandemic he has proven 
to be a hospital pharmacy leader; not only collaborating with Dutch but also with 
international health care workers. 
 
The Dutch Association of Hospital Pharmacists would like to strongly recommend 
the nomination of Gerard Hugenholtz for the position. He is very capable and 
willing to be a board member of the EAHP to bring European hospital pharmacy 
to a higher level. 
 
With kind regards, 
 
 

 
 
Claartje Samson, PharmD, MBA 
President NVZA 


